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WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

                
Autumn 2022-Issue 87 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

A big thank you to all of our families for your donations for 

the tombola on Monday- the children enjoyed a day of non-

uniform, and our tombola boxes are brimming with goodies 

ahead of Saturday’s Christmas Fair!  

Our Twitter feed has started to fill with World Cup reading 

selfies as part of our reading challenges (see below if you 

have missed this info previously).   

Each year group has also received a delivery of football 

related books to enjoy and share over the coming days:  

• Kicking a ball- a picture book by Allan Ahlberg    
• World of football- a non-fiction book full of facts   
• World at your feet- features illustrations of 16 famous 

World Cup goals and 16 miniature poems to go alongside 

them  

We’d love as many children (and families) to get involved as 

possible, here’s how you can join in:  

WORLD CUP READING CHALLENGE   

The World Cup kicked off in Qatar on Sunday so we would 
like to mark the event with a reading challenge!   

Challenge 1: Children’s World Cup reading selfies   

Do you enjoy a good book, magazine or newspaper about 
football? Share your love of reading via a reading selfie. Ask a 
grown-up to take a picture of you enjoying your favourite 
football text and ask them to share it with us on Twitter. Tag 
@Bnvillevillage in the photo and include the hashtag 
#BVPworldcupreadingchallenge   

Challenge 2:  Football goal reviews   

In the library, we are busy working away on a World Cup reading display. Children are invited to read or 
borrow a book about football and write a ball-shaped review which will hit the back of the net or go wide of 
the mark!  

  

DATES FOR DIARIES 

                  
Sat 3 Dec       PTA Christmas Fair 
 
Mon 5 Dec     Y2 Edgmond Hall Residential  
 
Tue 6 Dec      Y2 Edgmond Hall Day Visit  
                    Y4 Theatre Trip 
                      Y6 Greek Parthenon Workshop 
                    
Wed 7 Dec Y5 Choir Members to sing for 
  Memory Café, St Francis Church 
  – 12.30pm -1.30pm 
        
Fri 9 Dec        KS1 Christmas play St Francis  
                          Church - 1C - 9.15 - 10.00am                                                                   
                                1T - 10.30 - 11.15am  

                                        1G - 12.00 - 12.45pm  

  5GW BCMG Workshop  
  5M & 5E BCMG Workshop 
   
Sat 10 Dec     Choir Concert at St Francis  
  Church - 3pm    
 
Mon 12 Dec   YR Musical Showcase - 9.15am 
  Y6 Choir & Handbell Group to 
  Quadrangle, Mary Vale Road –  
  1.30pm – 3pm 
 
Wed 14 Dec Christmas Lunch 
 
Fri 16 Dec      KS2 Carol Service - 9.30am 
                     Christmas Parties  
                      Pupils Break up for end of term 
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We were pleased to see Mrs Cooper in school again this week- this time, she spent some time with and getting 
to know our fantastic admin team. She was also joined by Matt Rogers who will also be joining us in January as 
our new School Business Manager.  

Mrs Cooper also met with the school council this week who shared their action plan for the year with her- 

thank you for your hard work school councillors!   

We do hope you are able to pop in and see us at the Christmas Fayre on Saturday: 11-3pm in George building!  

Have a lovely weekend.  

Jess Mattocks  
Interim Head Teacher  

 

Polite Notice- Parking 

Please park legally and considerately: we have had further reports of inconsiderate parking which has led to 

near accidents due to a lack of visibility. There are many park and stride options to choose from including the 

ongoing agreement with Cadbury World, who allow us to use their car park at drop off and pick up times. 

 

Christmas Lunch 

Christmas lunch is on Wednesday 14th December.  Those children who usually bring sandwiches, but would like 

a Christmas lunch, are able to pay on ParentPay.  

 

Music News 

Today, our percussion ensemble played for the school during assembly. Thank you to Ms Reid for all her hard 

work and encouragement in running this group. We can’t wait to hear you in the Symphony Hall next year! 

This week, Y5 have received the 2nd of their 3 workshops with their composers as part of the BCMG ‘Listen, 

Imagine and Compose’ project. It is wonderful to hear such inspired composing and see the children working 

so well together.  May we remind you that Y5 must bring their instruments into school for these workshops. 

All our musicians are gearing up for a wonderful couple of weeks of Christmas music making. Our Year 5 choir 

members are performing for St Francis Centre Memory Cafe on 7th and Year 6 choir members for the 

Quadrangle on 12th December.  Please do also come and support our choir and hand bell group when they 

perform as guests of the Friends of Bournville Carillon at their Community Christmas Concert on December 

10th at St Francis Church. 3pm start. 

Stopping Music Lessons - Deadline Passed 

The deadline has now passed to stop lessons for the Spring Term. The next opportunity to stop will be 17th 

March 2023. 

Music lesson next term will start on Wednesday 4th January 2023 and finish on Friday 31st March 2023. 
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If you have any questions about music in school, please do email Claire Vaughan 

music@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk 

 

PTA NEWS 

The Christmas Fair is finally here! 

As a reminder, here are some details for tomorrow's Fair: 

 Enter through the main doors off Woodbrook Road between 11:00 and 15:00 and enjoy the following:   

• Santa’s grotto (£2.50) with a gift and some goodies for each visitor.  
• Craft room- Choice of four craft activities (50p each)  
• Parent Gift Room (£5) where your child can pick from a selection of presents and be helped to wrap 

them up ready to give to you for Christmas 
• Games run by Y6 Enterprise Teams in classrooms off the main hall (10p per go)  
• Bring & Buy- All the donations of books, toys and Christmas Jumpers that you have donated will be 

available for you to “Pay what you feel” 
• Christmas café with cakes, biscuits, samosas, crisps, tea/coffee and soft drinks also off the main hall. 

Prices as marked  
• Tombola under the Christmas tree, 20p per go  
• Raffle £1 per ticket, a range of donated gifts from stall holders, local businesses and parents and a 

hamper donated by school staff  
• 12 craft designer/maker stalls from current and previous pupils and parents of the school in the main 

hall 
• Silent disco playing Christmas Party tunes in the canteen downstairs including a paid for tuck shop and 

teas/ coffee 

The team have tried hard to keep costs down so whatever your circumstances you can choose to come along 
and enjoy the activities and stalls. No one is excluded so please speak to a member of SLT if you feel unable to 
attend due to the cost.  
 
Please note, we are not doing hot food this year so please bring a packed lunch or snacks to keep you going 
should you wish to. We have set aside two classrooms for people to sit and enjoy their purchases from the 
café as well as any packed lunches.  
  
We will be accepting cash throughout the event, but there is also the option to use a card. There will be card 
machines in the Café, Bring & Buy room and on the Raffle Ticket table where you will be able to purchase 
tokens for the various activities if you don’t have cash on you.  
 
We look forward to seeing you and your families on Saturday, from all the parent volunteers, year 6 helpers, 

staff and elves. 

 

 

 

mailto:music@bournvillevillageprimary.org.uk
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A Message from Revd Richard Wharton, St Francis Church regarding a Diocesan “Advent 
Calendar”  

“Here is a link that may help enrich our journey through Advent. It offers 25 ‘I Wonder…’ windows for young 

people to use alone, with friends, or with their families. Simply click the QR code each day to open the next 

window and explore what lies at the heart of Christmas for you”. 
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Message from the NHS 

Birmingham Children’s Hospital’s Emergency Department has been under significant, sustained pressure due to high 

levels of respiratory infections locally and unprecedented attendances. 

Across the country, Children’s EDs are seeing approximately a 20% increase on previous record attendances, with a 

number of units reporting a lack of beds for paediatric admissions. 

BWC is asking colleagues in the community, education and other sectors to help by sharing some key advice to children, 

parents and carers to ease the pressure on hard working staff. 

Please share the following key messages through your channels, networks, websites and wherever you think it could help:  

• The Children’s Hospital Emergency Department is incredibly busy – those who are not seriously ill will face very 

long waits to be seen and may need to go elsewhere for help.  

• Remember, the Children’s Hospital Emergency Department can’t help with dental or eye issues. For an eye 

emergency, please attend the Midland Eye Centre at Dudley Road open 9am-7pm.  NHS 111 can help with 

finding and accessing an Emergency Dentist 

• There are things you can try before visiting, such as: 

▪ View our ‘virtual consultations’ to hear our doctors’ advice on the most common reasons people 

come to the Emergency Department. Click here. 

▪ Visit Healthier Together, a website recommended by our doctors, which has advice and resources 

for parents and young people. Click here. 

▪ Visit 111 online (for children aged 5 and over) answer questions about your symptoms on the 

website and they will tell you what to do next. 

• Take these simple steps to keep well this winter: 

▪ Wash your hands regularly just like you did during the pandemic 

▪ Get your flu jab and COVID-19 booster 

 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fbwcedtoptips&data=05%7C01%7CErica.Hewetson%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C1b0a044058db44606b1308dad2ed2bdf%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638054213407639569%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eEQdmrx%2FIHAbQvg6J%2Fm2lHlk6QprWvEngeSNCmcccs4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwhat0-18.nhs.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CErica.Hewetson%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C1b0a044058db44606b1308dad2ed2bdf%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638054213407639569%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wQBbfaNYnnNBz9pwDMngJMN8jjFVEFm4%2Bc31sKNbNp4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F111.nhs.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CErica.Hewetson%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C1b0a044058db44606b1308dad2ed2bdf%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C638054213407639569%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NirhkXOHJUCHMZHxwO4%2BlO4fLW%2B8Cz5Rcx3n3DIfUKY%3D&reserved=0
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